Minutes: September 8, 2010

Call to order at 6:37 p.m.

Club Roll Call

Senate Roll Call

Motion to move to item B under new business-motion seconded. No discussion.

Speaker: President Birge. Welcome Back! Goal: Tell the SGA about summer
renovations and have a questions and answer session. Renovations: residence halls
and grounds, re paved petro. Roadway and Marc. Courtyard with added drainage.
Two projects were started and not completed- generator in the café for power
outages and t-3 in the IT department for faster internet around campus. New
kicthens and bathrooms in mountain view and lakeview. Over 1.3 million dollars of
renovations were completed just this summer. AC will be installed in the café on the
next renovation cycle next summer. Imporvment in enrollment and retention.
Retention committee was very honest and helpful. Retention is up 5 points which is
a lot for such a small university. Sustainability counsel is working on ways to make
campus more “green” any suggestions should be directed to Michele Komeau.
Suggestions for where would be good wireless hotspots around campus, the
buildings are all made of brick and concrete so going completely wireless is hard to
do. Considering remodeling the softball ball field, but if we do will students be able
to utilize it like they can now? It’s being looked into further. What do students want
to see? Let Administrators know.

Motion to move to officer reports-motion seconded-No discussion.

President-Meeting with Bill Sweet- will be coming to talk to us and give a power
point 2nd semester. We spend about 260,000 dollars each year on a variety of
student vandalisms. Policy committee is discussing a way we can be activists in
stopping vandalism. Kyle Mulcahy appointed to pierce council. Jim Bingham will
discuss wi-fi figures with eboard and we will report what we find out back to the
body. Patrricia Garrity has almost completed the website for SGA. Develop a
facebook page to communicate better with students

Vice President- Committee Night. Bus to Keene will be running next week from 5:30-
9:30 sign up at the info desk. Keep us posted on the use of the Boston globe because
we will re order it if people are using it.

VP and Secretary of Clubs and Item B of New Business- 100% attendance at the club
fair! A hard copy of club rosters is due on the 15t as well as a digital copy. If you
cant hand it in personally Nick’s box number is 880. Club Fairs on 9/26 and 2/13
will be 50% mandatory and Club Fairs on 10/17 and 4/16 will be 100% mandatory
for clubs. Put it to a vote-passes. Clubs sign up for dates.

Treasurer- Submit budgets as soon as possible use the money early.



Secretary of Class Senate- Sending minutes and agendas to class and club e-mails.

Parlimantarian- If you haven’t been approved by Adam you have not actually been
caucassed into a class. You will not vote until you contact him. Freshman elections
postponed because of a petition mix up. Training on Wednesday MANDATORY and
VERY important. Excuses will be permitted on a case by case basis.

2011- BBQ with juniors in October

2012- Trick or treat

2013- Nothing!

Clubs- Agape Pie party Tuesday 7:30 Monadnock lounge
Patricia- Add all club of events to the calendar of events e-mail.

Bill- Needs to meet with all club e-boards before Friday. Budgets due the 29, see
me for club e-mails and passwords

C.J.- LT concultant on the 16t open student forum no factulty will be present.

Scott- Speaker Series Hope in Southern Sudan 7:00 Thursday Pierce Hall



